
Clark-Cowlitz Fire Rescue 
Board of Fire Commissioners  

Special Meeting Minutes 
Joint Meeting – Clark County Fire District 6 

911 N 65th Avenue, Ridgefield 
 

 
November 9, 2021 
 
Present: Commissioners Stan Chunn, Ken Ayers, Larry Bartel, Bob Johnson, David Town. 
Chief John Nohr 
 
Also Present: DVCs Mike Jackson and Ben Peeler, Recording Secretary Kathy Streissguth.  
 
Present from Clark County Fire District 6: Commissioners Brad Lothspeich, Chris Pfeiffer, 
Casey Collins. Fire Chief Kristan Maurer. Administration Chief David Schmitt.  
 
Meeting called to order by Commissioner Chunn at 6:01 p.m.  
 
Flag salute. 
 
Commissioner Chunn invited Chief Maurer to present first. She reviewed the report 
provided and summarized the mutual aid imbalance solutions proposed by FD6. There 
were two versions of the report – the second was to address formatting and grammatical 
corrections. She stated that an imbalance of service is gifting of public funds per the State 
Auditor. Cost per call rate of $1,421.75 was based on information provided by legal 
counsel used by both agencies. An alternative to the per call payment is for FD6 to staff 
the station with a two-person crew with one position paid for by CCFR. She estimated the 
cost to each agency as $600,000. 
 
Chief Nohr stated he had not had time to evaluate the information in Chief Maurer’s report 
as he only received the document at about 4:00 p.m. He requested a citation from the 
SAO regarding mutual aid and gifting of public funds. He advised paring down the number 
of FD6 units responding into CCFR; he and DVC Peeler will work with CRESA on a solution; 
though they agency is not sure how or if this may be done at this time. Chief Nohr 
reviewed the report provided and summarized the mutual aid imbalance solutions 
proposed by CCFR. 
 
Chief Nohr stated that based on his past experience, joint staffing does not work, but 
alternating staffing from each agency is an option. Crews may be assigned for months – 
half the year for each agency – or alternating shifts. Difficult as CCFR and FD6 are not on 
the same shift schedule. Commissioner Lothspeich suggested CCFR put together a staffing 
proposal. Chief Nohr advised that CCFR may have personnel available to staff the end of 
April 2022 (2 person crew). CCFR is considering an EMS levy to run in 2022, which will 
allow for additional staffing in 2023. Discussion on staffing models and funding. Chief Nohr 
stressed the importance of doing what’s best for the citizens in the area. Commissioner 
Chunn pointed out the staffing issues need to be discussed by the unions before the 
Boards may take action. 
 
Commissioner Bartel stated that both Boards seem to want to get staffing into the station 
ASAP; possibly a two-person crew with a water tender. The goal is to get a full engine 
company at the station. 
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